
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
November 15, 2024 

 
IN THE MATTER OF: 
 
PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO 
GROUNDWATER QUALITY  
35 ILL. ADM. CODE 620 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
     R22-18 
     (Rulemaking – Public Water Supplies) 
  

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

 
On November 15, 2024, the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) filed a 

motion (Mot.) requesting an extension of time to respond to Board questions included in the 
Board’s October 17, 2024 order.  IEPA asks to extend the deadline for its responses from 
November 18, 2024, to December 6, 2024, pursuant to both 35 Ill. Adm. Code 101.500 and 
101.522.  IEPA reports that it has informed other participants of its intention to seek this 
extension and intends for the extension to apply to all participants.  

 
IEPA states that while it “has made progress, additional time is required due to the 

volume of questions and the necessity of coordinating responses among its various bureaus.”  
Mot. at 1.  

 
Pursuant to 35 Ill. Adm. Code 101.522, this order grants IEPA’s motion.  All responses to 

Board questions – for all participants in this rulemaking – will be due December 6, 2024.  
 
 

 

 
Vanessa Horton  
Hearing Officer  
Illinois Pollution Control Board  
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